: S\
i

DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE (DNS)
La Center Trail Improvements (File # 2016-002-SEPA)

Desctiption of proposal: Permit and construct multiple trail segments in the City of La Center. Segments include:
Cafeteria T'rail-Exhibit (approximately 1,100 lineal feet); New City T'rail (approximately 500 lineal feet); High School
Trail (approximately 900 to 1,250 lineal feet and a crossing over Brezee Creek); West Trail (approximately 170 lineal
feet); Southwest Trail (approximately 600 lineal feet); New City Park Trail and Park (short section of gravel
pedestrian trail on the west side of La Center Road Bridge and a new park on the east side of La Center Road just
south of La Center Road Bridge).

Proponents: City of La Center Public Works, 305 NW Pacific Highway, La Center, WA. 98632. Contact: Tony
Coopet, P.IL, City Engineer, 360.263.7665, acooper(@ci.lacenter.wa.us

Location of proposal, including street address, if any: Multiple trail segments (red lines on map) throughout the
city. See attached map and:
http://www.cilacenter.wa.us/city departments/pdfs/SEPA TrailMap CriticalAreas.pdf

Lead agency: City of La Center

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact on the
environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This
decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead
agency. This information is available to the public upon request. This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the
lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 days from the date below.

Comments must be submitted by: 4:30 PM on February 24, 2016
The public is welcome to testify in writing,

Responsible Official: Greg Thornton
Position/Title: Mayor
Address: RE: SEPA Comments — Trail Improvements SEPA
305 NW Pacific Highway
La Center, WA 98629

Date: 2.‘ 2-16 Signature: ig‘éz”“"f . (%L’;"%;j
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"The city contact person and telephone number for any questions on this review is Tony Coopet, P.E., City
Engineer, (360) 263-7665, a.cooper(@ci.lacenter.wa.gov




